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Our Mission
To provide excellent healthcare for our community every day.

Our Vision
Our community will achieve optimal health with  

Speare as a leader in a vibrant regional healthcare system.

Our Values
Respect • Integrity • Caring • Teamwork  

Patient-Centered Excellence • Stewardship
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When we reflect on events that shape our lives, we often tell them in 

the form of a story. Perhaps this is most true in healthcare, as it touches 

all our lives, not only the lives of patients, but of family and friends, too. 

From the birth of a new child, a major operation or a visit with someone 

who is in the hospital, it’s a common experience we all share.

These stories are often shared with the Speare Memorial Hospital staff 

and medical providers. Throughout these stories are several common, 

consistent themes, of which we are very proud. The patients we care for 

and their families tell us that we have an endless amount of compassion 

and understanding. They tell us that our investment in technology, 

clinical expertise and demand for excellence are appreciated. They also 

know we truly care about our community, and they expect to find us 

offering the services they need most.

Though it is impossible to fully capture the Speare story, we have 

attempted to capture its essence in this report. To do so, we share 

people’s healthcare experiences in their own words. We hope you enjoy 

them as we reflect on the past year.

Michelle L. McEwen, FACHE, CPA
President & CEO

Patrick Miller 
Chair, Board of Directors

CEO & CHAIR REFLECTIONS

Michelle McEwen, President & CEO of Speare, and 
Patrick Miller, Board President of Speare.

A special thank you to photographer Lloyd Berry, maintenance tech at Speare,  
for the beautiful scenic photographs used in this report.



Autumn is a beautiful time in Northern New England.  
Although most of us enjoy nature’s visual spectacle of fall 
foliage; to farmers, this time is a busy one, reaping and storing 
the harvest. As the farmers work to collect their bountiful 
crop, I would like to reflect on the fruits of our labors – how 
Speare has grown in providers over the past year in an effort 
to meet our community’s need.  

As we approach the 
first anniversary of the 
opening of the region’s 
first urgent care facility, 
MedCheck has filled 
our community’s need 
of providing walk-in 

appointments for urgent health care at a cost comparable to 
your doctor’s office. Because MedCheck utilizes our common 
community medical record, records of care provided can 
be easily accessed by your physician to assist with care 
continuity.

In our operating room, new state-of-the-art equipment 
funded by The Charles Foundation allows our surgeons 
to care for patients with tools you would expect 
at larger institutions, but with the familiarity you 
expect at Speare.  Dr. Doug Weiss and Tasha Gallup,  
PA-C, from Plymouth Orthopedics & Sports Medicine, put 
this equipment to use weekly to provide minimally-invasive 
orthopedic surgery close to home. 
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CHIEF MEDICAL OFFICER REFLECTIONS
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JOSEPH EBNER, MD

Plymouth OB/GYN welcomed 
obstetr ician-gynecologist 
Dr. Lauren Blue last winter to 
assist our OB/GYN team in 
providing care to women of 
all ages.  Her arrival coincided 
with the news of the closing of 
the labor and delivery service 

at LRGH. Speare is pleased to provide care to moms-to-be 
from a wider geographic area.  

Dr. Oliver Salmon and 
Ashley Francis, APRN, have 
contributed to the growth 
at Plymouth Pediatric & 
Adolescent Medicine this year, 
as they work with the pediatric 
team to ensure a smooth 
transition from a newborn 

in the hospital nursery to ongoing visits in the office. This 
seamless service improves the care of the littlest ones in our 
community.

White Mountain Eye Care 
welcomed Dr. Ough last fall 
to improve access to local eye 
care.  As an optometrist, he 
works closely with Dr. Musco 
to provide preventative eye 
care, as well as medical care for 
eye diseases.  

To better meet the needs of our aging population, Speare 
Primary Care added Drs. Quintero and Young and Lisa Baker, 
PA-C, to the team. Throughout this transition, Speare Primary 
Care is positioning itself to better address the healthcare 
needs of our population.

To ensure care is delivered timely and compassionately, 
Maureen Booth, APRN, was added to the hospitalist team 
last fall to help care for our sickest patients. She works closely 
with the hospitalist physicians and nursing staff and makes 
certain that safe discharge plans are in place once the patient 
is ready to leave.

This growth in medical providers could not have happened 
without the team that makes us Speare.  There are hundreds 
of employees working together, in every department across 
the span of services, who make a difference in the lives of our 
patients every day.  Our providers could not deliver the care 
without this team of dedicated staff.  

What a bountiful harvest we have had! I hope you too can 
take a few minutes in gratitude to reflect on the many 
blessings you received this past year, and of course, enjoy the 
leaves!  

Yours in Health,

Joe 

“I witnessed a wonderful group of nurses, doctors, etc. all working beautifully together as a team. They 
all were absolutely wonderful to me and so professional. I felt so comfortable and knew I was in good 
hands. I am so extremely grateful for such a positive experience. So grateful that Dr. Musco took me as 
a patient even though he knew that it was a challenge. I was legally blind in my right eye because of 
a cataract and now… I have 20/20 vision! My heart overflows with gratitude; it brings tears to my 
eyes. I am so happy to have my sight back. I feel blessed!”
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Susan Laverack M.Ed, Stephanie Bouchard RN BSN director, Sara Dupont MSW social worker, and Deborah McQuillen RN care manager.

NURSING REFLECTIONS

“Just had to spend over 24 hours at this hospital.  
I can’t talk enough about the amazing nurses in the ICU,  

and the nurses and doctor that cared for me in the ER.  
There is no other hospital around that I trust more with my health... 

and literally, my life!”

HELPING PATIENTS WITH BEHAVIORAL HEALTH & 
SUBSTANCE USE DISORDERS
Speare’s care management team was enhanced this year with the addition of Susan Laverack, M.Ed., community care 
coordinator. Susan’s position is funded through New Hampshire’s Medicaid  Integrated Delivery Network (IDN) waiver 
program to combat the state’s opioid crisis. She is responsible for improving coordination between a patient’s healthcare 
providers and connecting patients to community support across Franklin, Laconia, and Plymouth (IDN 5). Her goals are to: 

 Promote timely access to appropriate care.

 Increase access to and use of preventative care.

 Reduce emergency room visits and hospital readmissions.

 Increase a patient’s ability for self-management and shared decision-making.

 Facilitate medication management.

As a resource for Medicaid patients with behavioral health or substance use disorders, 
Susan dedicates her days to working on enhancing a patient’s health and well-being, 
increasing patient satisfaction, and reducing healthcare costs.Susan Laverack M.Ed  

Community Care Coordinator  
for IDN 5 — the Franklin, Laconia,  
and Plymouth communities.
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Susan Laverack M.Ed, Stephanie Bouchard RN BSN director, Sara Dupont MSW social worker, and Deborah McQuillen RN care manager.

PREVENTING PATIENT FALLS
Falls are the leading cause of unintentional injury deaths in New Hampshire among 
people ages 65 and over. Although most of those falls occur in or near the home, a team 
at Speare has been working diligently to decrease patient falls and harm to patients 
who may fall in the hospital. The team reviewed when and where falls occurred and the 
conditions at the time of the fall. Based on their review, they determined that a majority 
of falls were related to using the restroom. The group suggested a trial of additional 
bars in the bathrooms to increase stability. This trial was successful, and bars will now be 
added to all the inpatient bathrooms.  

Neonatal abstinence syndrome (NAS) is a group of problems 
caused when a newborn withdraws from certain drugs 
or substances it was exposed to in the womb. Working 
together with Plymouth OB/GYN and Plymouth Pediatric 
& Adolescent Medicine, the birthing suite at Speare 
has developed a cohesive approach to caring for these 
women and their infants. Identification in the early stages 
of pregnancy has helped to get mothers who suffer from 
substance use disorders connected to our social workers 

and access to community-based resources to address 
their needs. This has also better prepared them through 
education on what to expect themselves and how their 
newborn will be monitored. The medical providers on 
Speare’s birthing suite have completed advanced training in 
a data-based tool that allows for a non-narcotic approach to 
weening newborns off of their addictive substance resulting 
in improved outcomes. These babies are then followed up 
closely at Plymouth Pediatric & Adolescent Medicine. 

USING NEW TOOLS TO HELP ADDICTED NEWBORNS 

TREATING PATIENTS WITH CANCER 
Being diagnosed with cancer is scary and the treatment 
intimidating and complicated. Speare’s oncology department, 
affiliated with The Norris Cotton Cancer Center at Dartmouth  
offers our patients access to sophisticated cancer care close 
to home. Our board-certified oncologist/hematologist and 
oncology-certified nurses provide individualized chemotherapy, 
biotherapy, anemia treatments, blood transfusions, and 
phlebotomy. Speare also offers infusions and injections for the 
treatment of non-cancer related conditions.

Lara Annett AD RN, Cindy Lemien AD RN, Heather Grenon BSN RN, Jennifer Hennessy AD RN, Ashley Francis APRN, Sara Dupont social worker, and 
Beth Simpson MSN NE-BC, nurse director.
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SURGERY REFLECTIONS

Leo was treated with antibiotics and other measures in his first 
visits to Speare. Each time he seemed better but would be 
back two weeks later in pain. During his last ER visit, Dr. Koren 
recommended a colon resection, which removes part of the 
intestine. 

A highly regarded surgeon, Dr. Koren intensely prepares for 
each of his surgeries.

 “I try to avoid unexpected findings,” says Dr. Koren. “I am very 
focused in surgery. I try to be efficient and not make any extra 
moves. The longer someone is on the table, the more likelihood 
there is of complications. I don’t rush through it. I get in, do what 
needs to be done, and get out. “

Another factor that helped Leo was working with Speare’s 
anesthesia team to decrease the amount of narcotic pain 
medicine he needed which led to a much more effective and 
quicker recovery. Dr. Koren points out that a small hospital like 
Speare is also able to provide more recovery room nursing care 
as well as more overall one-on-one nursing care — something 
that leads to better recoveries.

“I was on my fourth ER visit  
when Dr. Koren said I needed a  
colon resection. Even though I was  
in great pain, I was really concerned  
about ending up with a colostomy bag. 
Dr. Koren said he would do everything 
that he could to avoid that and he did! 
 I was very, very, very pleased with  
Dr. Koren and received excellent  
treatment from the nursing staff.  
I was out of the hospital in just two days, 
and everything has been on the upswing 
since. I have no dietary  
restrictions, and don’t take antibiotics  
or pain medication, because  
I have no pain!”

Dr. James Koren, Plymouth General Surgery, is highly skilled in laparoscopic and weight loss surgery procedures.
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LEADING THE WAY IN NON-OPIOID PAIN MANAGEMENT

“I was scared to death  
after my last bowel surgery.  
It took several days before my body was 
functioning again and I was able to stop 
a liquid diet. When it was time for me to 
have a second bowel resection, Dr. Casey 
asked if I was willing to try something new 
— anesthesia without narcotics during my 
surgery. He was right. It worked a lot  
better than my previous surgery!  
I had lunch after the procedure,  
and that night I was walking around,  
had lasagna for dinner. My body was 
functioning normally, and  
I was out of the hospital  
a day later!”

Steve Ball, MS, MBA, CRNA, APRN, director of anesthesiology at Speare, is a leader in pain management without narcotics.

management at Speare. Leading the charge is Steve Ball, CRNA, 
director of anesthesiology at Speare. Using opioid free anesthesia 
has been gaining popularity with anesthesiologists in response 
to the opioid crisis, as people are often introduced to addictive 
narcotics following a health issue or injury.  

Ultrasound-guided nerve blocks allow anesthetists to administer 
local anesthetic directly onto the nerves that power certain parts of 
the body. These are located through spaces between tissues where 
small nerves run or in nerve bundles, which can make parts of the 
abdomen, chest, back, or entire arm numb. Following a nerve block, 
patients have reported that they feel no pain from 18 to 48 hours 
after surgery.

“It’s a mistake to think that just because Speare is small, we are not on 
the cutting edge,” says Steve.  “Our size allows us to introduce things 
that are working elsewhere more quickly than larger institutions.”

The anesthetists at Speare are ultrasound-trained and have 
experience using the technology. They continue to update 
equipment and their skills even further as they continually advance 
their training.



“My son had surgery at Speare Memorial Hospital and I can’t say enough good things about our 
experience! We received an excellent level of care, knowledge and professionalism — Speare is an all 
round five-star hospital. They were so gentle with my son and took extra measures to make sure he was 
comfortable and happy during the whole experience. The staff members also made my husband and I 
informed about everything there possibly is to know of the procedure and made us comfortable with the 
entire experience. There is not a doubt in our minds that if a family member ever needs another surgery 
or procedure this is the place it needs to happen! We are truly grateful for the level of care and the 
compassion they showed our family!”

Joan Glidden RN preoperative nurse, Steve Ball 
MS MBA CRNA APRN director of anesthesiology, 
and Deborah Majersky RN intraoperative nurse.

Angel and Jeffery Bray with sons, Harbor Bray (left) and Westley Bray (right) at their family farm stand.
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 REFLECTING ON MY SON’S CARE

Westley had ear problems from the time he was born. He had earaches and 

thought perhaps he had just built up an immunity to all the antibiotics, but then 

They were happy to have an answer but nervous about the resolution. He need-
ed to have surgery to insert an ear tube. The operation would relieve his pain, 

a good experience at Speare the previous year when Dr. Gennaro operated on 
his shoulder, so they felt comfortable with Speare. They were not disappointed. 

Angel says they not only found the nurses and anesthetist Steve Ball skilled, but  
especially kind. Westley was able to hold his toys and wear his pajamas during 
the procedure, and Steve held him in his arms like he was his own child.  Westley 
started feeling better right away after the operation and has been having a great 
time on their family farm since.
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A year after his surgery, Westley is doing 
fantastic! He started school as soon as he 
turned 3 in April to help him catch up with 
other children his age. He goes four days 
a week, and it has helped him with his 
communication, speech, fine and gross motor 
skills. His ear infections are almost non-existent 
now. His breathing has improved, as well as 
his hearing since his surgeries. Overall he is a 
much healthier and happier boy!

UPDATE FROM MOM



MEDICAL DEGREE: Trinity School of Medicine, GA 

BACHELOR’S DEGREE: University of Alabama, cum laude, honors program 

RESIDENCY: Obstetrical & Gynecology Resident, Aultman Hospital, OH

Dr. Lauren Blue recently joined the team at Plymouth OB/GYN. She has a  
special interest in comprehensive obstetrics — including high-risk 
pregnancies— birth control counseling, and the management of menopausal 
symptoms.

LAUREN BLUE, MD
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MEDICAL DEGREE: University of Virginia Medical School 

BACHELOR’S DEGREE: Bowdoin College

RESIDENCY: Family Practice Resident, Mid-Michigan Hospital Center

BOARD CERTIFICATION: 
Diplomate, American Board of Family Medicine

SPECIAL INTERESTS: Diabetes 

After providing medical care in our community for 36 years, Dr. Young joined 
the team at Speare Primary Care. He continues to bring a wealth of clinical  
experience in family healthcare to Central New Hampshire.

KEVIN YOUNG, MD

NANCY QUINTERO, DO

MEDICAL DEGREE: Michigan State University 

BACHELOR’S DEGREE: Southern California College

RESIDENCY: Internal Medicine Resident, Garden City Hospital, MI

BOARD CERTIFICATION: 
Diplomate, American Osteopathic Board of Internal Medicine

Dr. Quintero recently joined the team at Speare Primary Care. Originally from 
Columbia, she keeps her ties to Latin America through involvement in medical 
missions to countries in that region. She spent several years providing medical 
care in Michigan and Pennsylvania before moving to New England.

 REFLECTING ON NEW DOCTORS  REFLECTING ON RADIOLOGY & WOUND
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The Wound Care & Hyperbaric Medicine Center continues 
to provide excellent wound care to our patients and has 
once again earned the prestigious Robert A. Warriner III 
Center of Excellence honor by Healogics, the nation’s largest 
provider of advanced wound care services. The Center 
earned this recognition as a result of its outstanding clinical 
and operational results and exceptional patient satisfaction 

ratings. Maintaining the highest standard of care year after 
year requires a dedicated focus, stamina, and strength. 
It demonstrates our Center’s continued and consistent 
commitment to our patients and hospital partners. Our team 
of highly trained professionals is making a difference in the 
lives of those who have been without hope of healing. 

SPEARE’S WOUND 
CARE CENTER 

EARNS CENTER 
OF EXCELLENCE…

AGAIN! 

NEW RADIOLOGISTS 
EXPAND SERVICES FOR COMMUNITY 

Speare is now working with Southern New Hampshire Radiology Consultants (SNHRC) to 
provide increased services in Central New Hampshire. Dr. Kevin Rivera, chief of radiology 
at Speare, is leading the expansion with specialty training and the purchase of new 
equipment and technology. Using various imaging methods that include ultrasound, 
CT, MRI, and fluoroscopy, new services include:

 

Dr. James Hanowell, Dr. James Koren medical director, Linda Drew front office coordinator, Deanna Brodie LPN 
HBO tech, Alison Lovett RN wound care certified, Dr. John Bentwood, Rebecca Sexton PA-C, Patricia Norcross RN, 
and Rebecca Sayre RN clinical program director.

OTHER PROCEDURES:
• Abscess drainage procedures
• Pain management for small, medium, large joints
• Epidural steroid injection
• Paracentesis
• Thoracentesis

BIOPSY PROCEDURES:
• Ultrasound guided breast biopsy & aspiration
• Stereotactic core breast biopsy
• Liver
• Thyroid
• Soft tissue (muscle, lymph nodes)

 REFLECTING ON NEW DOCTORS  REFLECTING ON RADIOLOGY & WOUND

Dr. Kevin Rivera, Chief of Radiology.

“I love being able to have these procedures at my local hospital, so I do not have to travel far from home. 
We are so fortunate to have Speare Memorial Hospital in our own backyard!”



“My daughter Megan just delivered a baby at Speare and had the most wonderful  
experience. She was going to have her baby at LRGH and was one of those shocked to learn  

she would not deliver there. She was scheduled to go to Concord, but two days after her due date  
was told that her insurance wouldn’t be accepted there. That wasn’t a great introduction to Speare, 

but it all went up hill from there — as she met and was so professionally handled by the staff  
in what turned out to be a very  challenging delivery. You now have a family singing the praises  

of Speare. Thought you’d like to know.”
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 REFLECTING ON GIVING BIRTH AT SPEARE

Dr. Lauren Blue of Plymouth OB/GYN, Megan & Alex McLean and baby Marley.



As for the future, Meg says they will definitely go to Dr. Blue and Speare again. Next 
time, however, they will plan on it.
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“I can’t say enough  
good things about Speare,” 
says Meg. “Because of its size, 
I wasn’t just another patient.  
I had so much personal  
attention from everyone  
that I didn’t want to leave!”

levels.

says Meg. Ashley Francis, APRN, from Plymouth Pediatric & Adolescent Medicine was 
also there, as is protocol at Speare when a baby may need extra care. They explained 
that due to the lack of oxygen, they needed to get her baby out fast. Meg recognized 
the tools that Dr. Ebner had shown her the day before and was not concerned as 
the medical team jumped into action. Daughter Marley was born at 12:51pm. Ashley 
swept Marley away to be carefully examined and monitored. Both mom and baby 

The crib was set up. The bags were packed. She was seven days past her due date. The 
only uncertainty had been where she could give birth. And this morning she woke up 
in labor.

At the start of her pregnancy, Meg McLean and her husband, Alex, began reading 
parenting books and preparing the baby room. Everything was going along dreamily. 
Six months into her pregnancy, however, she learned that her local hospital would 
no longer deliver babies, and she would be going to Concord. Two days after her due 
date things took another turn when Concord Hospital declined her insurance. She 
didn’t know at the time that she was about to have a complicated delivery. But if there 
is a silver lining, hers was Speare.

Meg was seen at Plymouth OB/GYN at Speare the same day she called them. Dr. Ebner 
took time to explain and demonstrate all the things that could happen during her 
delivery. She was given a tour of the birthing suite and found it warm and equipped 
with all she needed for a safe and comfortable delivery. 

“I was so stressed out when I got there, but everyone was so nice I couldn’t help but 
feel better,” says Meg. “They even had my birthing plan in place!” 

She went home with her spirits up.

“It happened so fast,” Meg remembers. “I woke up the next morning with one contrac-
tion after another — each one under 40 seconds as we made the twenty-minute drive 
to Speare. I was in so much pain; I would have never made it through an hour-long 
drive to Concord.”

Dr. Blue, a new physician at Plymouth OB/GYN, was on duty. Meg’s uterus was con-

In the end, Meg says Speare was the very best thing that could have happened.

The young McLean family were so pleased with Ashley, that they now use Plymouth 
Pediatric & Adolescent Medicine as Marley’s physician group. “It’s nice to go there now 
because they really know my little family,” says Meg.
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PROJECTIONS — WEIGHT LOSS SURGERY  ACID REFLUX & HEARTBURN CENTER

With obesity on the rise, weight loss surgery has proven to help people safely and effectively 
lose weight and keep it off, while reducing the risk of life-threatening conditions. On average, 
people lose from 50 to 70% of their excess weight.

Speare will soon be launching the Weight Loss Surgery Center at Plymouth General Surgery.  
Dr. Koren, who has advanced fellowship training in bariatric surgery, is leading the effort. The 
two procedures offered at Speare will be gastric bypass and gastric sleeve.

“When done correctly, with the appropriate follow up, weight loss surgery really does work,” 
says Dr. Koren. “These aren’t the stomach stapling and lap band procedures that failed in the 
past. These are time-tested.” 

Gastric bypass has been performed since the 1970’s with proven success over the long term. 
The gastric sleeve has been popular for nearly a decade and has performed well.

The Weight Loss Surgery Center will begin holding information meetings at Speare early 
in 2019, to explain the process and determine who is a good candidate. The next steps 
will involve nutrition counseling, implementation of an exercise program and behavioral 
health assessments. Speare wants participants to succeed and that can only happen with a 
comprehensive program, close to home.
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PROJECTIONS — WEIGHT LOSS SURGERY  ACID REFLUX & HEARTBURN CENTER  

“We recognize that each 
patient is unique, and that 
one pill does not fit all,” says 
Dr. Joe Casey, a surgeon at 
Plymouth General Surgery. 
“We understand that suffering 
with heartburn associated 
with GERD is frustrating and 
uncomfortable. It can make 
your life miserable. We are 
here to help and improve your 
overall quality of life.”

Over 44% of adult Americans have the symptoms of heartburn 
at least once a month. While occasional heartburn may be 

heartburn, chest pain, indigestion or a bitter taste in their 
mouth. These symptoms can interfere with daily life and may be  

the esophagus and, if left untreated, may lead to more serious 
medical problems such as ulceration and esophageal cancer.  As 

increased, so has the need to provide individualized evaluation, 
counseling, and treatment.

consultations with our specially trained practitioners who are at 
the forefront of  diagnosis and treatment of heartburn and GERD. 
The Center will also provide the latest in upper GI evaluation and 

comprehensive  patient education programs, counseling for diet 

including medications and surgery. 

Using technology like endoscopy and capsule small bowel 
endoscopy to directly visualize the upper GI tract, Bravo pH 

ablation to treat those with a higher risk of Barrett’s esophagus, 
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                  I S  L I N K E D  TO  PE RC E P T I O N . . .
Reflec t i on

QUALITY REFLECTIONS



I S L I N K E D TO PE RC E P T I O N . . .

When 
our 
patients take 
the time to complete 
our surveys or send us a 
note, they are reflecting on the 
care they received at Speare Memorial 
Hospital or at our physician practices. Each 
experience is unique and essential to our quality 
improvement efforts.

Patient stories add a dimension to the written survey data 
we collect. They are a powerful way of understanding our patients’ 
perceptions of their experience, and they deepen our focus and engagement 
on quality and safety issues. Patient perceptions are bigger than the clinical 
experience — they share information that builds a complete picture of their time with us, 
from the cleanliness of our facilities to the billing process.

Quality improvement depends on medical staff and employees making improvements in the setting 
where the work is delivered. When we noticed a dip in the ratings we received for cleanliness and courtesy of 
the housekeeping staff, the environmental services and nursing departments began to visit patients in their rooms to 
better identify why perception was not as high as usual. They learned that often times patients based their perception 
of cleanliness on whether or not they saw a housekeeper enter the room or bathroom. It was determined that the 
housekeeper should be in the room when the patient is present and introduce themselves. We continue to 
monitor patient feedback in this area to measure if these changes improve patient perceptions. 

Other initiatives this year include forming a patient perception task force which will include 
community members from our Patient Family Advocacy Committee; engaging all medical 
staff and employees in a culture of safety for positive patient outcomes; broadening 
communication between the pharmacy and nursing so patients better understand 
their medication management after discharge; and adding a care coordinator 
in the emergency department during the afternoon to improve patient 
experiences.

As a patient-family centered hospital, the Speare story is driven 
by our patients and their families. How our patients and 
their loved ones perceive the services we provide  
and the people providing those services, 
determines how their journey is 
experienced. These reflections are 
critical to our ability to fulfill our 
mission — to provide excellent 
healthcare for our 
community  
every day.
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We want to improve — and you can help us. 
You may receive a survey via the mail. This is your opportunity to 
tell us what we did well, and where we could use some 
improvement. 

We value your input. 
If you have any questions, please ask us. 



by Chris Fenn, Student and Volunteer Services Coordinator
As I reflect on the Speare Memorial Hospital volunteer program and the changes we have 
experienced, I can’t help but think of each individual volunteer that is committed to helping others 
and giving of themselves and their time for a cause they believe in. 

Some of these volunteers have faced their own personal challenges and have actually lived through 
many of the same experiences as our patients and their family members. 

The volunteer program at Speare is multifold in the way it seeks to meet the needs of the volunteer 
population as well as the needs of the hospital departments and individuals. Our department has 
expanded this year to include a hospital gift shop, with a percentage of profits going to support 
scholarships for local health students. The new shop offers fun gifts as well as necessities for patients, 
visitors, and staff. 

We have also increased our volunteer in-room interactions by delivering a flower and a word of 
encouragement to each patient. This volunteer visit has given us new opportunities to enhance 
the patient and family experience. 

Each volunteer has a story as to why they chose Speare as the place to give back to the community. 
Some have been patients or have had family members as patients. Others have retired from their 
own careers in healthcare and desire to give back in a familiar setting. And others are students  
seeking experience in a healthcare setting. One reflection that is common among all of our 
volunteers is their desire to help someone and make a difference. 

Our volunteer team has donated over 4,500 hours this year 
in the following hospital departments: Health Information Management, Inpatient Units, 
Reception Desk, Oncology, Gift Shop, Environmental Services, Business Office, Spiritual Needs, and 
various offices. In addition to our volunteer team, we have had volunteers for special hospital 
events (Golf Tournament, Shamrock Shuffle, Town-Wide Yard Sale, and Men’s & Women’s Health 
events), Patient Family Advocacy Committee, and the Outreach and Scholarship Committee.   
Thank you to each volunteer that has given of themselves. 

Richard Flanagan, Chris Fenn, Nancy Kolb, and Pat Corbin.
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VOLUNTEER REFLECTIONS

“Volunteers are the only human beings on the face of the earth who 
reflect this nation’s compassion, unselfish caring, patience, and just 

plain loving one another.” ~Erma Bombeck

CURRENT VOLUNTEERS  

Joan Bergstrom 

 Ann Blair 

Irene Blake 

Ann Burghardt 

Pat Corbin 

Linda Campbell 

Marcia Covell 

Irene Deutsch 

Veneice Dimartino 

Richard Flanagan 

 Lee Fortier 

Lilly Friedman 

John Gray 

Dolores Hopper 

Peggy Horton 

Joyce Jardin 

Barbara Jenkinson 

Deb Kaplan  

Glory Kidger 

Sally Kilfoyle 

Nancy Kolb 

Carol Mabin 

Annie Martin 

 Dr. Dana Merrithew 

Carolyn Piantedosi 

Judy Raybeck 

Nancy Sawyer 

Elaine Shaunessy 

Judy Siegel 

Jeff Smith 

Stephanie Sywenkyj 

Bill Taffe 

Ann Thibodeau 

Larry Tingley 

Kim and “Seven” Turgeon 

Ed Weber 

CLERGY  

Deacon Mike Guy  

Rev. Leo LeBlanc  

Rev. Eileen Torrey 
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Summary of 
Patient Services

2017	 2018	
Emergency Room Visits	 14,850 14,149
MedCheck Urgent Care	 0	 4,930	
Surgical Services  Cases	 2,290	  2,183	
Physical &  Occupational  
Therapy Treatments	 28,149	 28,006
Laboratory Tests	 126,518 132,028	
Radiology Exams	 23,861 26,824
Oncology	 4,273	 4,453	
Total Observation Days	 677	 932	
Total InPatient Days	 5,007	 5,076	
Physician  Practice Visits	 30,309	 38,269	

This past year, hospital operations continued to adapt to our 
new Electronic Health Record (EHR) and back office financial 
and billing systems. As the organization moved ahead with 
stabilizing the new system, it was also necessary to maintain 
its two legacy systems which contained billing and financial 
data not transferred to the new system.  The legacy systems 
were de-activated at the close of the fiscal year but remain 
on-line to support providers with historical data for their 
patients.

The Operations for Fiscal 2018 resulted in an operating loss 
of $571,000 which was slightly higher than anticipated but 
for varying reasons.  Overall, gross revenues were 6% above 
target with inpatient and outpatient areas leading the way 
and medical practices slightly under target for the year.  After 
allowing for government/payer allowances, bad debt and 
financial assistance, net patient revenues finished the year 
5% over budget. Overall expenses were 6% over budget 
for the year. A significant variance occurred with wages 
and benefits as several providers were out on leave during 

the year and the hospital continued to experience clinical 
vacancies on nursing units.  These vacancies were replaced 
with higher-cost travelers/locum staff and, as a result, the 
cost of operations increased proportionately. Speare self-
insures its health insurance program and, in this year, the 
plan experienced higher than normal domestic claims which 
were not covered under its stop-loss plan. Additional expense 
stresses were felt in prescription drug costs, IT management 
expenses, and medical supplies used in the operating room.

Each year Speare faces new challenges and hurdles to 
overcome while maintaining a safe, comfortable environment 
for patients, visitors, and staff.  During the past year, many of 
these challenges came from within the organization and were 
the result of unplanned events. What sets our organization 
apart from others is the resiliency and dedication of our staff 
to meet these challenges head-on, develop solutions, and 
right the ship with little fanfare or complaint. Thanks to all 
of those folks who work each day to make our organization 
successful.

Statement of Operations
Financials for the year ending June 30 

(in thousands of dollars)

2017	 2018
Total Net Operating Revenues	 55,286	 57,466
Impact of DSH	 (2,260)	   3,714

Expenditures For:
Wages, Contract Staff and 
Physician Fees	 26,648	 30,398
Employee Benefits	 5,629	 7,005
Supplies, Utilities, Insurance 
  & Other Expenses	 14,560	 18,247
Medicaid Enhancement Tax	 2,368	 2,368

Depreciation on Buildings & 
Equipment	 3,223	 3,257
Interest on Debt	 511	 476
Total Funds Paid Out	 52,939	 61,751
Net Income from Operations	 87	 (571)

by Tom Lenkowski, Chief Financial Officer
FINANCIAL REPORT
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Planning and oversight of the renovation project was provided by the Patient Family Advocacy Committee

This past fiscal year, thirty-four donors generously responded to a challenge grant from the Lovett-Woodsum Foundation 
to help fund the renovations of Speare’s Palliative Care room. Hospital patients receiving short-term, end-of-life comfort 
care, and their families, have a home-like space where they can be together. When not in use, the room is made available to 
Pemi-Baker Community Health and the Newfound Area Nursing Association for their hospice patients who require assistance 
with symptom management or when respite care is needed by the patient’s caregivers.  

PALLIATIVE CARE ROOM RENOVATIONS DONORS

 
Anonymous (6)
Ken and Joan Bergstrom
Charles and Dawn Bourret
Jean Boynton
Lillian A. Brown
Cerner Corporation
Cogswell Benevolent Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Coolidge
Bud and Mary Crane
Don and Chandra Engelbert
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Gilligan
John B. and Gail V. Glennon

Fred and Louise Gunter
Joanne and Bill Harris
Glory L. Kidger
Lovett-Woodsum Foundation
Patrick Miller and 
  Pamela Andruszkiewicz
New Hampshire Electric 
  Co-op Foundation
Melissa and Carl Nordstrom
Acer Proulx
Dr. Eugene W. Ross
Nancy Ruhm

Carol and Joe Scalzo
Daniel Stack
Mr. Willard R. and 
  Mrs. Meredith K. Sweet
T. Wallace
John R. Williams
Charles Wright and Lynn Hughes
Glen Wyman

DEVELOPMENT REFLECTIONS

SPEARE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL’S PATIENT FAMILY ADVOCACY COMMITTEE 
works to create partnerships and guide initiatives that improve the patient and family experience  
and that enhance the quality and safety of healthcare.

Dolores Hopper
Sandra Lehner

Carol Mabin
Carolyn Piantedosi

Dolly Riess
Darlene Toomey

“My husband passed away 
in this room before it was  

completed, but he was 
comfortable, as was our family.  

The nurses were outstanding 
with their care of him  

and the kindness that they 
showed to our family.  

We appreciated it so very much, 
and I was pleased  

to be able to support 
this project!”  - Lillian Brown
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SPEARE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL DONORS
DONORS

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE	
Charles Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Henry U. Harris III
Maine Quality Counts
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Rooke
Edwin S. Webster Foundation
	
BENEFACTOR	
Jack and Dorothy Byrne  
  Foundation, Inc.
Cogswell Benevolent Trust
George V. Durgin Charitable Trust
Audrey Hillman Fisher Foundation
Foundation for Healthy Communities
Agnes M. Lindsay Trust
Lovett-Woodsum Foundation
Plymouth General Dentistry, PLLC
TOSA Foundation
	
PARTNER	
Academy Roofing Corp.
Lise and Arthur Albert
Allan Ames
Anonymous
The Jane C. Beck Fund
Paul R. Belyea
Brown Brothers Harriman & Co.
Anne L. Bryan
John M. Bryan Family Fund
Cerner Corporation
Children’s Dentistry of the  
  Lakes Region
Jane H. Choate
Citizens Bank
Conneston Construction, Inc.
Bea and Woolsey Conover Fund of the    
  New Hampshire  
  Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Coolidge
Deachman & Cowie, P.A.

Demoulas Foundation
Mr. Michael A. DiPietro and 
  Mrs. Christina M. Bortz
Martha and Don Dolben
Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.
Granite State Plumbing 
  and Heating, LLC
Harvey Construction Corporation
Cindy and John Hilson
Ellen S. Hoyt
The Huntzinger Management 
  Group, Inc.
Emma M. Kelly Charitable Trust
Kennell Orthodontics
Lakes Region Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
The Liston Family
Robert E. Maloney and Bonnie M. Hunt
Marcam Associates
James and Michelle McEwen
Meredith Village Savings Bank
Patrick Miller and  
  Pamela Andruszkiewicz
Morrison Healthcare
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Myrick
New Hampshire Electric  
  Co-op Foundation
Northeast Delta Dental
Anne and Scott Pulsifer
Rockywold-Deephaven Camps, Inc.
Dorothy M. Smith
Stewart’s Ambulance Service, Inc.
Murray and Jean Swindell
Town of Thornton
Margaret Turner
David and Cynthia Unangst
VALIC Financial Advisors, Inc.
Volpe Charitable Trust
Wadleigh, Starr & Peters, PLLC
Wild Heart Yoga Adventures
A R J Wyllie

MEMBER	
Fletcher W. Adams
Diane Arsenault, MD and 
  Peter Pirnie, CRNA
BerryDunn
Len and Chris Bierbrier
Patrick J. Buckley
Robert and Karen Buckley
Estate of Richard H. and 
  Carolyn B. Calley
Catholic Medical Center
Central Paper Products Co.
John and Donna Currier
Mr. and Mrs. Guy L. de Chazal
Peter and Ruth Doane
Nancy Ehlers Management Group LLC
Marolyn Fillion
Robin Fisk Esq.
Fulcrum Associates
Honorable and Mrs. Arthur J. Gajarsa
GE Foundation
Health Plans Inc. / 
  A Harvard Pilgrim Company
Highland-Mills Foundation
Hutter Construction Corporation
Imperial Bag & Paper Co., LLC
Lavallee/Brensinger Architects
Sandra and Carl Lehner
Tom and Sharry Lenkowski
Lupus Foundation New England
Joan and David Martin
Millicent Mason
Helen F. Mathieson
Nick Mathis
Alex Medlicott and Kristi Medill
Mid-State Health Center
Paul and Suzanne Montour
Dr. and Mrs. Paul S. Musco
Linda Nestor
NH Dental Society Foundation, Inc.

Thank you to the generous friends who are investing in Speare Memorial Hospital’s  
mission to provide excellent healthcare for our community every day! 



Peabody & Smith Realty
R.M. Piper, Inc.
Dr. Nancy Puglisi and Ms. Sandra Ray
Robert and Alison Ritz
Samyn-D’Elia Architects, P.A.
Speare Memorial Hospital Medical Staff
Daniel Stack
Peter and Joann Wood Charitable Fund
Workplace Benefit Solutions/
  HUB International NE
ZimmerBiomet Northeast

FRIEND	
Janet K. Adams
Ron and MaryAnn Adams
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Adey
Heide and E. John B. Allen
Mrs. Priscilla T. Alvord
AmazonSmile Foundation
Fred and Roberta Anderson
Annie’s Overflow, LLC
Anonymous (27)
Aquafax Inc.
Alice and Margaret Avery
Wendy Avery
Carrie A. Mosher Ayers
Michael and Lisa Baker
Baker Newman & Noyes
Paula Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Steven V. Ball
Cheryl Bammarito
Susan S. Barlow
Charlotte (Charlie) Barry
Scott and Sharon Bartlett
Bear Images
Nancy and Paul Beck
Belletetes, Inc.
Gordon and Christa Bennett
John and Catherine Bentwood
Ken and Joan Bergstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Bing
Biron’s Flooring, Inc.
Quentin and Marcia Blaine
Ann and Tom Blair
George and Marilyn Blaisdell
Ms. Brenda Boisvert
Ted and Laurie Bolognani
Stephanie Bouchard RN, BSN

Charles and Dawn Bourret
Jean Boynton
Kim Brace
Brand & Sawicki DDS
Malcolm Brawn
Colleen and Sam Brickley
Sam and Nari Brickley
Dina Brodis
Rachael Brown
Richard and Lillian Brown
Ann Burghardt
Virginia Burnham
Cheryl and Jim Callnan
Bill Cantlin
H. Carr & Sons Inc.
Crystal Cascadden
Donna Champagne-Patten
Ms. Monique Chateauneuf
A. John P. Chivers
Peter S. Cofran
Larry Cohen
Mike Cosgrave
Tom Costigan
Page Coulter
Dick and Joyce Cowern
Bud and Mary Crane
Bill Crangle and Lee Webster
James and Linda Crawford
R. Carlene Crowley
Rachel Currier
Mrs. Elizabeth Dawson
Karen and Robert Delgado
Meg DeNobile
Mr. Robert Derrickson Jr.
Jim and Kay Desmarais
Ms. Wendy L. Dropkin
Nancy Dunn
Nina Eaton
Joe and Maureen Ebner
Don and Chandra Engelbert
Evergreen Embroidery
Ms. Georgene Fabian
Douglas Fais
Christine Fenn
Keith and Gloria Ferland
Joseph Ferro
Mr. Paul Finnegan
Dick and Kathie Flanders

Katee Foley
Glenn R. Ford
Barbara J. Forssberg
Lloyd and Anita French
Suzan and Robert Gannett
John and Carole Garvey
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Gilbert
Ann Giles
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Gilligan
Ms. Maria T. Gilman
John B. and Gail V. Glennon
Gary and Lynn Goodnough
Jody Goodrich and Daniel Moore
Sam Gough and Sarah Crane
Roger Goupil
Granite State Credit Union
John and Valerie Gray
Carol Greene
Dodie Greenwood
Fred and Louise Gunter
Mildred Haines
Marsha Hall
Hannaford
Dr. E. James Hanowell
Michele Hanright
Rosa Hanslin
Angie and Keith Harger
Ruth E. Harlow
Charles and Wendy Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Y. Harris
Joanne and Bill Harris
Ken and Sally Harris
Phil Haskell and Terri Johnson
Peter and Peg Hendel
Mr. and Mrs. Joachim L. Hendgen
Kris Hering
Ms. Arline Hill and Mr. Favor Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hinman
Sandra Hobbs
Chris and Tiffany Hodges
Tom and Dee Hopper
William and Glenda Houle
Melissa M. Howard
Fran A. Howland
Leslie Hoyt
Jane and Ron Huntoon
Wilma Hyde
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Jardin
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Craig and Sara Johnson
Walter Johnson
Ms. Sandra L. Jones and 
  Mr. Timothy Gotwols
Karen Joslin
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Karper
Gloria Kemp
Glory L. Kidger
William and Mary Kietzman
Elizabeth J. Kleiner
Tom Korson and Mary Mullarkey
Joanne and Bob Kost
Lacewood Group Inc.
Earl and Barbara LaFlamme
Mr. Todd W. Lambert
Victoria and Daniel LaVecchia
Ron Lawler and Peggy Merritt
Joy Leda
Sam Lipman and Catherine Cornell
Sidney Lovett
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Lyons
Suzanne Martin
Ms. Carolyn Mason
Andy and Britt McDonald
Gail McDonough
Brandon and Corrinne McKim
Patricia and Joseph M. McNulty
Steven and Mary Anne Medaglia
Medical Reimbursement Specialists
Mickey and Cathy Meier
Elaine Melquist and Kurt Schroeder
William Meserve
Dr. Scott  Meyer and Dr. Krisan Evenson
Anne Milender
Rich and July Miller
Robert S. Miller
Monadnock Security Systems
Heidi Monroe
Robert Morton
Moulton Farm
Jennifer Moulton
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Murphy
Debra and Timothy Naro
New England Retirement Consultants
New Hampshire Electric Co-op, Inc.
NH Endodontics, PLLC
Melissa and Carl Nordstrom
George W. Noyes

Stephen and Beth O’Connell
Ms. Linda H. O’Connor
John Olmstead
Stephen and Carole Osmer
Nicole Paige
Evelyn Palmer
Joyce Palmer and George DeWolf
Jonathan Pappalardo
Lynn Passanisi
Pemi Equipment Rental
Richard and Barbara Peterson
John and Carolyn Piantedosi
Robert Pike and  Paula Winsor
Peter and Patsy Pilgrim
Plymouth Area Renewable 
  Energy Initiative
Plymouth Regional 
  Rehabilitation Services
Nate and Tiffany Poitras
Mr. and Mrs. George Ports
Ron and Mary Preble
Philip Preston
Acer Proulx
Jorge Quintero
Dr. Paul Racicot
Lisa Reid
Rhino Bike Works
Mr. Neil B. Richardson
Jeffrey C. Robbins
Nina and Tim Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Adam J. Ross
Dr. Eugene W. Ross
Nancy Ruhm
Oliver Salmon D.O.
Mary Sampson
Paul San Soucie
Bernice Sanders
Schannon Sargent
Jack A. Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Scaia
John and Susan Scheinman
Cynthia A. Schofield and 
  Holly J. Knowles
Security Storage Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Dean F. Sherman
Judy and Steve Siegel
Beth Simpson
Beth Smarse

Larry and Eleanor Spencer
Shirley G. Splaine
Judith and John Stang
Stanley Elevator Company, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Stevens
Carol and Rob Stewart
Mr. Robert B. Strassler
Mr. Willard R. Sweet and 
  Mrs. Meredith K. Sweet
Roman Sywenkyj
Kate Tarbox
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel S. Taylor
Bruce and Gayle Thomas
Peter and Jessica Thomson
Wayne and Barbara Thornbrough
Gareth and Nita Tobin
Eileen J. Torrey
Lucille Trahan
Phil and Betsy Twombly
Roger and Mimzie Uhler
Jerica Vallie
Barbara Van Sickle
Juanita Wade
Mr. and Mrs. Henry E. Wakefield
Gary and Beverly Walker
Ken and Sharon Wall
T. Wallace
Mr. Peter Watko
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Wencewicz
Kathy and Rich Weymouth
Wieczorek Insurance, Inc.
Bruce and Susan Wiggett
John R. Williams
R.P. Williams & Sons, Inc.
Marilyn and Ed Wixson
Marc and Solveig Wolstenholme
Brooke Wolters
Sharon Woodman
Workout 24/7 Fitness Center LLC
Charles Wright and Lynn Hughes
Glen Wyman
Karen A. Young
Sharon Yunghans
Robert and Maureen Zock
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INKIND DONATIONS	
Anonymous
Ashland Woman’s Club
Baker Valley Floors, Inc.
Ms. Jeannine Bartlett
Bimbo Bakeries USA
Binnie Media Group
Borger’s Cakes & Bakes
Brand & Sawicki DDS
Burrito Me
Children’s Dentistry of the 
  Lakes Region
The Circle Program
Clark’s Trading Post
The Common Man
Corner House Inn
Devenir Esthetics & Massage
Peter and Ruth Doane
Dresser’s Unlimited
Ms. Michelle Dunn
Eckcells Watch Material
Finishing Touches by Mark LLC
Forrest Howes’ Auto Repair
Franklin Savings Bank
Gateway Alliance Church
George’s Seafood & BBQ
Glove Hollow Christmas Tree Farm
Grace Wellness Center
Gypsy Cafe
Hannaford
June Harding
Hart’s Restaurant, Inc.
Helms & Company, Inc.
Indian Head Resort
Innisfree Bookshop
Irwin Automotive Group
Ms. Eva M. Karcher
Lakes Region Coca-Cola Bottling Co.
Tom and Sharry Lenkowski
Ms. Cindy Libby
Ms. Kelly Libby
Lost River Gorge and Boulder Caves
LuLaRoe Fashion
M’nM Scoops
Ms. Nancy Mace-Benham
Maxfield Real Estate
Douglas and Susan McLane
MegaPrint, Inc.

Meredith Village Savings Bank
Mill Falls at the Lake
Minuteman Press
Mommies Eating Bonbons, LLC
Northeast Delta Dental
Norwex
O’Reilly Auto Parts
Ms. Monica Owens
Owl’s Nest Resort & Golf Club
Pampered Chef
Peppercorns
Pepsi Cola Bottling Co. of Conway
Plymouth Regional High School
Plymouth Regional 
  Rehabilitation Services
Plymouth Ski & Sports
Richelson’s Feet First
Cynthia Ritchie
Rodan + Fields
Ms. Rebecca Sayre
Muffie Sheehan
Simply Sunflowers
Squam Lakes Natural Science Center
Sara Jayne Steen
SymQuest
Thai Smile Restaurant
The Village of Loon Mountain
Vintage Market
Waste Management
Waterville Valley Resort
Whale’s Tale Waterpark
White Mountain Eye Care & Optical
Workplace Benefit Solutions/
  HUB International NE
WXRV / The River

GIVING LEVELS:
President’s Circle - $25,000 and up
Investor - $10,000 - $24,999
Benefactor - $5,000 - $9,999
Partner - $1,000 - $4,999
Member - $500 - $999
Friend - up to $499

IN MEMORY OF		
Jack Armstrong		
  Anonymous	
		
Arthur E. Avery	 	
  Alice and Margaret Avery	
		
Cecile R. Barron	 	
  Ms. Maria T. Gilman	
  Mr. and Mrs. Joachim L. 
    Hendgen	
  Greg Harville’s Office Team: 
    Lucie, Karen, Monique, Chelsea 
    and Jessica	
		
Thomas Blair		
  John and Carole Garvey	
		
Joan B. Brewer		
  Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hinman	
  Cynthia A. Schofield and 
    Holly J. Knowles	
		
Frank and Evelyn Broad	 	
   Ms. Marolyn A. Fillion	
		
Grace E. Crowley		
  Miss R. Carlene Crowley	
		
Davie Delgado		
  Karen and Robert Delgado	
		
Marilyn Derrickson		
  Mr. Robert A. Derrickson, Jr.	
		
Blanche S. Glanzman		
  Peter and Peg Hendel	
		
John Greene, Sr.	 	
  Carol Greene	
		
Reginald Greenwood		
  Dodie Greenwood	
		
Charles A. Haines		
  Mrs. Mildred A. Haines	
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Elise Heil		
  Victoria and Daniel LaVecchia	

Everett E. Howland		
  Fran Howland	

Dale Russell LaFlamme
  Mr. and Mrs. Earl W. LaFlamme	

Dr. Constance Leibowitz
  Debra and Timothy Naro	

Joan Campbell Lovett	
  Sidney Lovett	

Ruth A. Millar	
  Dr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Lyons	

Harry C. Morgan	
  Suzan and Robert Gannett	

Helen Newton		
  Ms. Arline Hill and 
    Mr. Favor Jenkins	

Ronald G. Ramsay		
  Peter and Patsy Pilgrim	

Sherburn C. Ramsay		
  Peter and Patsy Pilgrim	

Dorothy Reed		
  Richard and Judy Miller	

Ethel Shabman	
  Jack A. Saunders	

Richard R. Spencer		
  Larry and Eleanor Spencer	

Edward J. Splaine
  Ms. Shirley G. Splaine	

Barbara R. Stevens		
  Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Stevens	

Stanley Thompson		
  Charlotte G. Barry	

Skip Van Sickle	
  Walter Johnson	

John R. Weigel		
  John B. and Gail V. Glennon	

Raymond B. Weigel		
  John B. and Gail V. Glennon	

Owen W. Williams
  Mr. John R. Williams	

IN HONOR OF
Dr. John N. Bentwood		
  Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Y. Harris	

Dr. Gary D. Diederich		
  Anne Milender	

Dr. Douglas S. McVicar
  Tom Korson and 
    Mary Mullarkey	

Dr. Alexander Medlicott	
  Tom Korson and 
    Mary Mullarkey	

Dr. Jeffrey T. Reisert		
  Mr. A. John P. Chivers	

Speare Memorial Hospital 
Emergency Department	
  Ron and MaryAnn Adams	

Speare Memorial Hospital Nurses	
   Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Y. Harris	

Speare Memorial Hospital 
Oncology Staff
  Angie and Keith Harger	

Speare Wound Care & Hyperbaric 
Medicine Center
  Ann Giles	

This list represents  
donations received in  

Fiscal Year 2018 
 (July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018).  

If you would like more information 
about supporting Speare Memorial 

Hospital, please call 603-238-2211 or 
visit www.spearehospital.com.
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“From November to March, I had several medical 
procedures which ultimately ended up with gallbladder 
removal. I cannot say enough good things about Speare’s 
facilities and the doctors, surgeons and all the staff. 
Everyone I dealt with was so professional, kind, respectful 
and set me at ease. How blessed I am to have this all so 
close to home! The “thank you” card from the OR staff 
was an especially heart-warming touch. A huge thank you 
to the nurses in the OR as well. You are the best!”

First row: Deb Quaranta RN, Erin Calhoun CST, Michele Hanright RN, Amy Tredo RN,  
Lisette Swartz RN, Lee Marcoux CST, and Susie Bigl purchaser.
Second row: Shaun Broers CST, Eric Murdock RN, Melissa Ryder CST, Deb Majersky 
RN,  Sharon Woodman RN and Diane Valente scheduler.
Back row: Victor Thompson CST, Zach Superchi EVS, and Jen Moulton HUC.
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